



Room 401 70 Whitehall London, SW1A 2AS

Robert Joseph Wagener
By email: request-797384-cff23d4e@whatdotheyknow.com

FOI Reference: FOI2021/19599

28 October 2021

Dear Robert Joseph Wagener

We refer to your request where you asked:

"The PM is the Minister for the Civil Service, but this role is always delegated to another minister. I know that Michael Gove has moved on from the Cabinet Office, but the role of Minister for the Civil Service is not always held by the Cabinet Office minister. For example, Gordon Brown appointed Tom Watson to be responsible for the Civil Service, whilst he was Minister for Digital Engagement and Civil Service Issues.

Could you confirm who the role of Minister for the Civil Service is now and provide copies of any public announcement made in relation to this change of appointment. I have, of course seen that Stephen Barclay is now the Cabinet Office Minister, but I have not seen an update that explicitly mentions him being the Minister for the Civil Service as well."

We are writing to advise you that following a search of our paper and electronic records, we have established that the information you requested is held by the Cabinet Office.

This information is exempt from disclosure under section 21(1) of the Freedom of Information Act, being information that is reasonably accessible to the applicant by other

means. In this instance however, we are able to share the below information regarding your request.

The Prime Minister is the Minister for the Civil Service and has held this role since his appointment as Prime Minister on 24 July 2019. This is a matter of public record and is available via the relevant Ministers page on GOV.UK here: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/govern-ment/people/boris-johnson">https://www.gov.uk/govern-ment/people/boris-johnson</a>

The Ministerial responsibilities of the current Chancellor of the Duchy of Lancaster and Minister for the Cabinet Office are also set out on the Ministers pages of GOV.UK, and are available here: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/government/people/stephen-barclay">https://www.gov.uk/government/people/stephen-barclay</a>. Those responsibilities include leading cross-government and public sector transformation and efficiency.

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request or wish to request an internal review, you should write to:

Eirian Walsh Atkins Cabinet Office 70 Whitehall London SW1A 2AS

email: foi-team@cabinetoffice.gov.uk

You should note that the Cabinet Office will not normally accept an application for internal review if it is received more than two months after the date that the reply was issued.

If you are not content with the outcome of your internal review, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the Commissioner cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by the Cabinet Office. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

The Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

## Yours sincerely

FOI Team
Cabinet Office